APRIL 18, 2017 ANNUAL MEETING

Notices posted in three places.

Annual town financial reports passed out before the meeting for all to read over.

Meeting called to order at 8:00 P.M. in the Carlton Town Hall by the Chairman David Hardtke Recited pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The Town Clerk read minutes of the Annual Town Meeting of April 19, 2016. Aaron Augustian moved to accept as read. Scott Parkos seconded the motion. Motion carried.

ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT: Treasurer Pat Wotachek read this report. Joe Cherney made a motion to accept the financial report as read. Sid LaCrosse seconds the motion. Motion carried.

ASSESSOR: New Assessor Melissa Daron introduced herself to the people. Change this year which is required by law is that Melissa will be going over all the land and making sure that any land is being used for Ag use because it a cheaper assessment is actually being use and cropped as agricultural. If not Melissa will take it out of Ag and assess it accordingly.

ZONING: Zoning Administrator Steve Sinkula gave this report. Issued 34 permits, 20 remodeling permits, 12 new buildings and 2 new houses.

FIRST RESPONDERS: Steve Tadisch stated they had 43 calls this past year. At present the department has seven members. The department completed refresher CPR course. The department has been serving the town for the past 19 years.

FIRE DEPARTMENT: Francis Wotja gave this report. The department had 20 calls in 2016. At present they have 32 members on the department. David Hardtke stated that the department was audited for the 2% dues this year and thanked Chief Wojta for a great job with the audit. Francis thanked the town people for supporting the department with their fund raisers.

ROADS: Board will be bidding out all roads for 2017. Towns are having problems with farmers dumping on roads and closing off roads. Town Board went to a 60ft width field driveway to help solve this issue. Another issue is mud on the roads. Letters to go out to custom operators about this issue if they don't clean up after leaving the field they will be find. Chairman had 17 complaints this past year.

DITCH GRASS CUTTING: County will be doing the grass cutting for 2017.

CEMETERY GRASS CUTTING: Joe's Yard Service will be doing cemetery and Town hall for 2017.

OLD BUSSINESS: Chairman Hardtke was to get bids for garbage pickup. With the dump closing in the near future this is something the town will have to look at.

NEW BUSINESS: Town put in air conditioning in hall this year, Will be passing Demolition/Salvage Ordinance, Will paint town hall building in 2017.

A motion was made by Scott Parkos to set Annual Meeting for 2018 to 7:00 P.M. James Stangel seconded this motion carried.

Scott's Construction sponsored lunch for this meeting.

Scott Parkos made a motion at 8:50 P.M. to adjourn and seconded by Greg Paplham. Motion carried. 25 people signed the attendance sheet.

Linda Sinkula/Town Clerk